
 

 

 

December 17, 1996 

 

Ms. Saundra K. Spencer 

1230 Goetz Blvd. 

Joplin, Missouri 64801-1434 

 

Dear Ms. Spencer: 

 

I am writing to thank you for allowing ARRB staff to interview you by telephone this past Friday, 

December 13, 1996.  Your recollections of your involvement in the processing of post-mortem 

photography of President Kennedy will assist the Review Board in assembling the most complete 

record possible of the events surrounding the assassination of President Kennedy. 

 

We are forwarding to you photocopies of the NPC Anacostia EDVR (Enlisted Distribution 

Verification Report), listing all personnel in the photographer’s mate rating, for the periods ending on 

30 SEP 63 and 31 DEC 63.  We would like to ask you to review the names, particularly the PH2, 

PH3, and PHAN personnel on the list, to see whether any of them assisted you with President 

Kennedy’s post-mortem photography.  (We have noted that the name of PH3 Carol Ann Bonito, 

appearing on each of these two “muster rolls,” is quite similar to a name you remembered during your 

interview with us this past Friday.) 

 

We will contact you again during the week of January 6, 1996, to discuss when it might be convenient 

for you to come to Washington, D.C. (at our expense) to view the official autopsy photographs of 

President Kennedy in the National Archives with selected members of our staff.  At that time we 

intend to discuss with you whether you recognize any additional names from the enclosed NPC 

EDVR reports as personnel who assisted you on November 23, 1963. 

 

Thank you, again, and we look forward to talking with you again after the holidays. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

T. Jeremy Gunn 

General Counsel and Associate Director 

    for Research and Analysis   

 

Enclosures  


